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PRESERVING THE PAST FOR THE FUTURE P.0O. Box B664
B61 ARBUTUS DRIVE

CoLuMmBlAa, S.C. 29202
803-787-6910

November 29, 2000

Mr. Mark Lynn R ' LN
25 Blake Drive oo Limg Creol- Dr.
Arden, NC 28704 21~ D157

Dear Mr. Lynn,

This is a brief letter report explaining wi'iat we have done at the Keily Family Cemetery and our
iimiings. We iaegan our work late on the afternoon of Moncla.y, November 27 and concluded the work
about noon on Wecinesciay, November 29.

As you are aware, we used a hand penetrometer to measure soil compaction in pouncis per square
inch (psi). Areas of positeci graves have lower psi teaciings than those where there has been no digging. The
penetrometer is used at set intervals aiong lines established perpenciicular to the suspecte& grave
orientations. The reatiings are used to establish prolaai:le grave locations. The principie involved here is that
once a hole is dug it is very difficult to ever re-compact the soil to its original condition.

At the Kelly Family Cemetery we found that known graves (i.e., graves which were marked) had
co.mpaction of less than 50 psi, regardless of age. In areas where it was unlikely there would be graves (i.e.,
in nearby yard areas with similar soil) we found compaction levels of about 200 psi — a very clear and
significant difference.

We examined a series of different areas, most to the right as you enter tl'irough the gate off
Kathwood Drive. You have pointed this out as the oldest section of the cemetery. We also examined several
areas to the left as you enter the cemetery, toward the rear, sloping area. During the course of this work we
identified 203 pro]:)ai)ie qnmarlze(i graves. Please understand that I say “proiiai)le" since the oniy way to
prove that a grave exists is to conduct archaeoiogical excavations. Nevertheless, we have found the
penetrometer to be very accurate and I have great confidence that these 203 areas of low compaction are, in
fact, graves. Tiley were marked in the field using pin ﬂags at the head and foot, with survey tape stretched
between the two ﬂags.

In addition, we found three areas in the cemetery where the compaction was exceeciingly high, in
excess of 400 psi in the upper 1.5 feet of soil. Below this ileaviiy compacteci iayer the compaction declines
to periiaps 100 psi. This is anomalous. There are any number of possii)]e explanations for this, such as an

OiCi roaciway or pcrliaps areas \vilere construction materiais were stoclzpiie(i. AH invoive some iorm Oi‘
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artificial compaction, far in excess of normal activities. Regardless of the cause, the compaction has masked
the presence of any graves which may be present in these areas. In other words, while no graves can be
positively identified in these areas, there is a goocl likelihood that tl'xey existed at one time. I would be
reluctant to encourage any additional burials in these areas; if you nevertheless which to proceed with
burials, I would be particularly careful and carefuﬂy examine the work in progress, so that it might be
quiclzly discontinued should grave £ill, coffin remains, or human remains be encountered.

The number of unmarked graves, as we discussed, is not especially unexpected. We have found that
fami.ly cemeteries often contain far more graves than their caretakers suspect. [t seems lilzely that in some
cases the sites served as much as small community cemeteries as "family" graveyarcls. I should also observe
that we found burials immecliately acljacent to the fence on the right side of the cemetery (as you enter
through the gate). Since the fence was erected in the mid-twentieth century, after nearly a hundred years of
cemetery use, it is possi}:nle that graves extend ]:)eyond the marked boundaries. This means that they migl-nt
be found in adjacent yarcls. I would be particularly careful of any efforts to construct on the street, at the
front of the cemetery. It is my professional recommendation that this lot be carefu.ﬂy examined, minimaﬂy
using a penetrometer, before any land (lis‘curlaing activities are undertaken. Visial inspections are not
adequate in this area — there have been too many activities which might have masked the presence of

burials.

[ am enclosing copies of our sketch maps of the cemetery. These are not to be considered accurate,
but rather representations of where additional graves were located. They may be of some assistance to you in

the £uture.

I appreciate the opportunity to be of service and hope that we have managed to provide you with
the information you needed. If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact either Debi Hacker

or me.
Sincerely, (
Michael Trinlzley, PL.D.
Director

Enclosures




¥ |

Ho

hzm,f} #ad

Do Donala plot abao sezu ox

13N S NG np <33 pa—

= v [ l \ !

e

|

i

\

\v

\

|

L Bl LY \

-
b ol 4 ’J‘mne e ¥
L -

@CO\.\‘\AQ’\)










\,;%@
L

A

kY










A

1 ¥ o T @Vg
. i o
o [
{ i
(ou

S VUML) i _
. S/ | g
.
/ J ..ﬂ
o
A
!

ﬁ.&ﬁw VMDY ), /

spobdy 28] (fma g

| ]

! _PHHGW

T e L .ﬁi&«

T ——

e e




14




